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Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 

Submissions Welcome! 

Do you have any funny stories,  

e-mails, or photos to share with 

our members? 

Please e-mail your police-related  

submissions to 

susannawhitten45@gmail.com 

Submissions are due the 1st week 

of every month. 

CRUD — FALL 2017 

  

   

 

Thanks to the alumni volunteers for their help with Crud Day! They did a great job as always.  

I had to chuckle at one of the guys from Fort Worth. I made them move their trailers a couple 

of times to get things set up the right way. He was visibly agitated, but shook his head and did 

it anyway. Towards the end of the event he was smiling and said, “Euless has got their act 

together! This is the best group I’ve worked with in a long time.” That is not because of me, 

that is because of you guys. You work hard, and laugh even harder. I don’t know many people 

that will willingly give up their Saturday morning to help get “crud” out of cars.  I am so 

thankful for the fun group of volunteers in Euless that do just that. I really appreciate you! 

Thanks!       Betsy Deck 
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From the Desk of Chief Mike Brown 
 

The holidays are upon us again. It seems like they expand the Christmas season 

by just a little more each year. It looks like we are going from Halloween to 

Christmas in a matter of a week. Whatever happened to Thanksgiving? 

I, for one, believe in Thanksgiving!! The word Thanksgiving solicits a smile from 

me. It reminds me to stop, take a deep breath and reflect on all of the things I 

have to be thankful for. My life is full of challenges, as are yours, but I am    

thankful that I have a  tremendous family to support me, the best friends        

anybody could ever hope to have. I have the ability to serve in the greatest   

community in the world, and I am surrounded with an army of people who live to serve others. 

We have faced a tough couple of years, but we faced them together. We have met each challenge with honor, 

dignity, and compassion. I am thankful that each of you have stepped up and made this time so much easier   

for this community. Each of you have rolled up your sleeves and asked what you could do to help us. I cannot 

thank you enough for the extra work you have done. It makes no difference what you did, no contribution was 

too small and no contribution was valued over the other. Each single contribution, whether it was spent      

working in the Jail, Citizens on Patrol, watering plants, cooking for the BBQ and auction, selling tickets, cleaning 

up after an event, planning the event or simply remembering to lift up your fellow servants in prayer, each of 

you contributed to the success of the ECPAAA and the Euless Police Department. 

We all need to take a minute and count our blessings. Even with all the challenges we have, we are also very 

blessed. I would like to mention to you that our fellow servant, NPO Officer Robert (Billy Bob) Bryan, suffered    

a stroke this last week. He is a very young man with a lot of life ahead of him. I ask that each of you join us as  

we lift him, his family, his doctors, and his future up in prayer. We are in this journey together, and I am     

thankful that you allow me to go along with you. I’m thankful that you choose to spend your precious minutes  

in service with the Euless Police Department and the citizens of the City of Euless. 

 

In this extended Christmas season I ask that you don’t forget the Thanksgiving. I give thanks to God for each of 

you, and I give thanks to you for all you do! 

Your Servant, 

Mike 

ECPAAA November 21st General Meeting Speaker 

Matt Smid, Chief of the White Collar Unit at the Tarrant County Criminal District Attorney Speaker 

Group will be our speaker for November.  Mr. Smid will be speaking on White Collar Crime. 
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EPD Liaison — Senior Corporal Rocky Fimbres 

Rocky cannot submit an article this month, but stay tuned for next month.   

He sends his best wishes to everyone for a Happy Thanksgiving and is grateful for all you do! 

November 21st Meal for our General Meeting   - Pizza, Chips, Cake and Drinks 

TRINITY HIGH SCHOOL HOMECOMING PARADE — November 2, 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to all the volunteers that helped with all that needed to be done at this event.   

Your hard work is truly appreciated.  GO TRINITY TROJANS !!!!!! 
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From the President — Julie Watkins 
Hope everyone is enjoying this Fall weather.  I am finally seeing some leaves change and makes me 

lonesome for home (Minnesota).  That lasted about 5 minutes until I saw that it is suppose to be 7    

degrees this weekend “upnorth”!! The week before Halloween, my brother sent me a video of the 8” of 

snow they were getting.  So, I will continue to make my pilgrimage to MN in the Summer!  I hope      

everyone enjoyed the events around Halloween.  Halloween has always been a big deal for our family 

and my sewing machines were working overtime creating right up to the last minute.  My house is still 

“sparkling” from all the glitter and sequins from the Princesses!!  Now on to the hustle and bustle of 

Thanksgiving and Christmas.   

We had several events in October and I want to thank everyone for your participation.  We have a wonderful group of members 

that are ready to jump in and participate at a moment’s notice.  I would like to encourage you to consider running for an office for 

the upcoming year.  As of this writing, I think we have a couple of offices that are still open with no candidates.  Please give it some 

thought and if you have any questions about the responsibilities of the office, please call one of the board members for a             

description of the office.  We will be voting on the officers at the meeting on Tuesday and you can be a write-in candidate if you are      

interested. 

I was thinking about Thanksgiving the other day and with all the recent events, trying to keep focused on the daily things I take for 

granted.  I have joined a 30 Day Gratitude Challenge.  I am not a person to sit and reflect too much so this, in itself, is a challenge.     

I am trying to purposefully do or say something to encourage, uplift or help someone each day.  I hope to make this a new habit and 

if I can finish the 30 days, maybe, just maybe, I can make a difference in some small way.  One thing I am very thankful for is the 

invitation that was extended to me many years ago to take a class at the Police Department to learn just a little more about the 

workings of the Euless Police Department.  The classes were great, but, what I gained from it was far more important.  I have made 

soooo many friends and hold them close to my heart.  I guess, you get out of an experience what you are willing to put into it.  

Thanks to all of you for making this year of being your President a fun and rewarding one.  

Happy Thanksgiving to all the members of the ECPAAA and the Officers and Staff of the Euless Police Department.  I encourage you 

to take just that extra second to “make someone’s day” all it takes is a smile or gesture to let them know they are important and 

they count!!   

Julie 

October Volunteer Hours Comparison by Lou Baum 

  

 

 

 

 
 

Was a nice month of volunteer service with the 18% gain. Lets keep up the momentum the next couple of 

months and catch up with and pass last years hours.  Thanks for the minutes and hours.  Until next time take 

care of each other.  Regards  Lou  

  

Month  of October 

2016 — 612    Hours 

2017 — 727   Hours 

+ 18 % gain 

Year to Date 

2016 — 5829   Hours 

2017 — 5377   Hours 

 + 7 %  



 

EULESS CITIZENS POLICE ACADEMY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 

Executive Board Meeting Minutes – October 17, 2017 

Present:   Julie Watkins, Jerri Balkon, Leah Benoit, Jerry Goad, Susanna Whitten, Dana Nuber 

Meeting called to order at 6:12  p.m. 

Julie said we need codes for new members.  Dana said a new membership list will be distributed shortly. Applications are available 

online for the District Attorney Classes.  It is an 11 wk class, every Thursday.  See the website at Citizens Prosecutor Academy:          

access.tarrantcounty.com/en/criminal-district-attorney/communityoutreachprograms/citizensprosecutoracademy.html  Melody , Mia 

and Faye will be calling everyone to see who wants to run as an ECPAAA Executive Board Officer.  Please be courteous and return their 

call. All Executive Board Officer positions are open.  Susanna Whitten is stepping down from the Secretary position because she will be 

moving next year, so that position needs to be filled.  We will be voting for the 2017 Volunteer of the Year at the November 21st 

ECPAAA General Meeting.  Please e-mail Susanna Whitten with your vote and a short paragraph.  The Euless Police Department      

Banquet will be in February or March.  We need to discuss Police Department Christmas food.  The Euless Christmas Parade of Lights is     

coming up.  J.R. will be doing the parking, so we need volunteers for that.  Susanna wants to be in the parade with some volunteers 

dressed up as clowns or elves or any Christmas character.  Her idea is to carry the ECPAAA banner in front of the CPO car.  Julie gave 

her the application and the parade meeting will be November 13th at the Euless Family Life Center.  Susanna drafted a statement of 

what the ECPAAA is all about.  She will send that to the board.     

Meeting adjourned at 6:49 pm with a motion from Dana and was seconded by Leah. 
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CPAANT Liaison — Leah Benoit  -  November 2017 

 

The November 4
th

 CPAANT meeting was held in South Arlington.  There were 9 member   

cities with approximately 30 in attendance.  The guest speaker was Andrea McElroy, Senior 

Special Agent with the BNSF Railway Company Police Department.  Officer McElroy gave a 

presentation on Operation Lifesaver – Rail Safety Education.  She handed out a folder which 

contained some statistics on         collisions, grade crossing fatalities and trespassing          

casualties.  In 1972 when Operation Lifesaver     began, there were approximately 12,000 

collisions between trains and motor vehicles annually.  By 2014 per preliminary statistics, the number has been reduced 

by about 81% to 2,286. 

A few little facts:  A train horn blows at 45 degrees and that’s why people don’t hear trains coming.  Trains travel at speeds 

between 59 and 79mph.  No cell phone usage is allowed by the crew and they can only use the radio to communicate 

while operating a train. A car traveling 55mph takes 200ft to stop, a school bus 230ft, a semi-truck 300ft, a passenger train 

like the TRE 600ft and a freight train 5,280ft which equals to 18 football fields or 1 mile.  The force of a 30-car freight train 

hitting your car equals the force of your car crushing an aluminum soda can.  Remember, trains always have the right of 

way. 

The State of Texas ranks #1 for highway-rail grade crossing collisions by state with 232 resulting in 82 injuries and 22 

deaths (ranking Texas #2 in deaths behind California with 52 deaths).  Texas ranks #2 for trespassing casualties by state 

with 89 resulting in 38 deaths and 51 injuries.  Did you know it is illegal to walk on the railroad tracks?  It is – railroad  

property is private property and if you walk on them, you are trespassing.  Stay Off!  Stay Away!  Stay Alive!   

The next CPAANT meeting will be in Richardson on December 2
nd

.  For more information on CPAANT, visit their website 

at www.cpaant.org. 
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Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association  

General Membership Meeting  - October 17, 2017 

 

Attendees: Kathy Ames, Jerri Balkon, Lou Baum, Leah Benoit, Brenda Brown, Rusty Brown, Eric Bumstead, Shawna DePuente, Diana 

Deering, Roy Deering, Bill Dufinetz, Jerry Goad, Jim Grau, Annette Johnson, Loren Johnson, Anniece McKanna, Nan Moulton, Dana 

Nuber, Betty Priddy, Judy Rick, Thomas Salmi, Barney Snitz, Faye Stinneford, Susan Vest, Julie Watkins, Susanna Whitten, Kristi 

Wynne. 

 

The General Meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m.  JR Goad led the pray and the pledges to the American and the Texas flags.  

Jerri Balkon introduced our speaker for the meeting. 

 

Speaker — Arthur Clayton, Assistant Criminal District Attorney for Tarrant County.  Social Media:  Safety and Consequences 

 

Mr. Clayton has been a prosecutor since 1999.  October was Domestic Awareness Month.  Bullying kids in school is a big problem.  

Cell phone use is a factor.  Selfies are taken all the time.  Criminals take selfies when committing crimes.  Mr. Clayton has a 17 year 

old daughter and a 13 year old son, so he is experienced in the kid department.  Don’t put selfies on Social Media or define yourself 

on the opinions of others.  There is good attention vs. bad attention.  People will be watching you.  Here are some of the applications 

you should be aware of:  KIK— #1 bad app used by sex offenders, Snapshot—2 to 3 minute conversations that go away, but screen 

shots can be made.  Instagram—a photo based application,  Twitter—people get ugly and mean.  These are just to name a few, but 

there are tons more.  1-5 teens have received unwanted sexual invitations.  30% of them are boys and 70% of them are girls.  65% of 

sex offenders use online info.  Playstation Networks, like X-Box Live and My Space are both used by sex offenders to lure kids. They 

list themselves as someone else pictured as one thing but they are completely different.  3300 sex offenders in Tarrant County, 

747,000 in the United States.  Here are some good suggestion about internet access for your kids:  No cell phone or computer     

access behind closed doors, don’t have computers in the bedroom, don’t allow smart phone usage in bathrooms or bedrooms, don’t 

accept friend requests from strangers or casual acquaintances, if it is posted it is forever, set privacy settings as high as they can go, 

don’t reveal your personal info on social networks, never, never meet someone in person, do not share.  How can info be used:  

make fake ID’s, write checks, fake documents.  How can you be found:  school name, license plate, telephone number, cell phone 

number.  Again, just to name a few ways.  In fact, Mr. Clayton showed an example of how easy it was to locate and get all the        

information he wanted on someone in a matter of minutes.  This can all be done on the web with the info you put on social media.  

Mr. Clayton also talked about what cyber bullying was and what if you are bullied.  School districts can now investigate bullying and 

there are legal consequences. 

 

There was a short 5 minute break and the General Meeting resumed at 7:57 pm.  The minutes and treasurer reports were accepted 

with no changes.  Melody, Faye and Mia will be calling our members to see who wants to run as an ECPAAA Executive Board Officer. 

It is important that you attend the November 21st meeting because we will be voting on ECPAAA Volunteer of the year and Officers 

for 2017.  A list of previous members that won will be listed.  Send an e-mail to Susanna Whitten with your nomination and a short 

paragraph.  The Euless Police Department Awards Banquet will be in February or March.  Julie has the application for the Euless    

Parade of Lights, which is Saturday, December 2nd.  Susanna Whitten indicated she was interested in entering the ECPAAA in the 

parade and use the COP car and hold the banner in the front of the car. She has clown outfits, make-up, and decorations.  You can 

join-in and dress as any Christmas character.  Please contact her if you are interested in helping.  Parade meeting is November 13th 

at the Family Life Senior Center.  J.R. will be handling the volunteers for the parking lot at this event. Prosecutor classes are in March.  

See “Citizens Prosecutor Class” on the Tarrant County Website.  Jim Grau said there was an up-coming “Belk” charity event on      

November 4th from 6 am to 10 am.  He had tickets available for sale and at the American Legion Post.  Good at any Belk store, 1st 

100 in get gift cards valued $25—$1500.  BBQ Budget Committee meets in November.  Asked for members thoughts on how often to 

do the event.  It was mentioned that the silent Auction was too much work and too much stuff was left over.  Faye and Diana        

motioned to do the BBQ again, but to look at the dates a little better for next year.  Birthday’s were announced and we sang “Happy 

Birthday” to all.  Fire Station dinners tickets are on sale.  Outback Steakhouse in Euless opens Wednesday.  J.R. announced that he 

needed volunteers to help with the Trinity Homecoming Parade on November 2nd and the Euless Parade of Lights on December 2nd.  

Susanna will send out e-mail’s with reminders of all upcoming events. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm with a motion from Shawna DePuente and seconded by Kristi Wynne.   



 

Our Mission: To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department. 
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EULESS CITIZENS POLICE ACADEMY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 

NOMINATIONS FOR 2017 VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR 

Judy Rick  
Judy has for years been a huge supporter of this organization, not only her personal contributions but very quietly given thousands of dollars of finan-

cial support for various projects and fund raising events. In time of need when an alumni member has needed support she was the first to set up and 

help.   Judy is the obvious choice for Volunteer of the Year. 

Faye Stinneford 
1.  Faye has never won and has done so much for the Police Department.  I know she doesn't do it for acclaim, but it is amazing she hasn't received this 

honor before now from ECPAAA. 

2.  I don't know of anyone who does more for the Police Department in all areas than Faye.  She devotes as many or more hours than anyone else that 

I know of.  I think it’s time she was recognized for her dedication to our great Euless Police Department and to the ECPAAA.  

3.  Faye is a true asset to this organization.  She volunteers in several areas of the Police Department and helps with numerous miscellaneous activi-

ties/jobs when approached by the Euless Police Department.  Without Faye, the BBQ Dinner fund raising event would not take place.  She sells tickets, 

obtains gift cards from businesses throughout the Metroplex, she cooks for the event and stays to the very end of the event to make sure everything is 

put back in order at the Senior Center.  She organizes the volunteers to help with the RAD classes and makes sure James Gordon has all of the equip-

ment he needs for teaching the class.  Faye is truly deserving of this award.  

Don Martin  
1.  In all the years noted, he has never been awarded this award….one in which is well-deserved by him.  In fact, I believe he has volunteered since 

1997 and has never won this award.  It is now time!!  He has almost 500 hours of volunteer time as indicted in the September volunteer hours re-

port.  I not only see him when I come up to the police station, doing many functions like paper shredding, assisting with records, etc., but volunteering 

at many functions and events……and often, cruising around and patrolling our streets in the COP car, a program he has been the coordinator of since 

its inception.  

2. I vote Don Martin because he has accomplished many, many Volunteer hours in our Citizens on Patrol Program. The COP time directly supports daily 

patrol operations and enhances the policing duties for our city. Don also donates time to the Criminal Investigation Division. The Euless Police Depart-

ment gets real value from his efforts.  

3. Don graduated from CPA Class 6 (1997) and has been very involved with the Alumni Association since.  He has been the coordinator for the COPS 

program since its inception.  He personally takes everyone for familiarization rides after completion of COPs training. He generates revenue for the City 

but, more importantly, makes life easier for the handicapped truly needing spaces. Last year he issued over 50 handicap parking violations. He also 

works with Code Compliance and has picked up hundreds of bandit signs. He is involved in many different areas and is always willing to help wherever 

needed.  He does all of the paper shredding (with the help of Jud Park) for the Police Department including courts, records and other areas.  He has a 

couple of years with over 1,000 hours. I am quite certain he has the overall highest number of volunteers hours logged on behalf of the ECPAAA. He 

has had to slow down a bit since he will turn 80 soon.  In 2013 he received the Lifetime Presidential Award for Volunteer Service for his dedication year 

over year. This requires volunteering over 4,000 hours. As of the end of 2016 he has logged over 5,000 volunteer hours. His dedication is unwavering 

and has been for many, many years.   I believe he is not only deserving of, but has more than earned, the Alumni Member of the Year Award. 

Jerry Goad 
1. For years, Jerry has worked tirelessly for ECPAAA. He served as an officer, he has faithfully scheduled events and worked them, and Jerry looks for-

ward to every meeting when he can lead the members in the pledges and a prayer. He looks forward to every minute he can spend with his ECPAAA 

friends, and I can't think of anyone more deserving of this honor.  

2. J.R. is just an amazing man. He heads-up and is involved in more committees/functions than anyone I know.  For example; he organizes CRUD, THS 

Homecoming Parking, Euless  Christmas Parade Parking, Police Appreciation , Arbor Daze and sit on our board as our Parliamentarian.  He volunteers 

to help with just about every event we have.  He is friendly, always ready with a smile and a joke and truly cares about our members , servants and 

citizens. I think we should vote for someone who has not been selected before. 

Lou Baum 
Lou Baum should be volunteer of the year because he is always there, rain, shine, sleet and/or cold. He is the safety director for Morrisdale Estate, one 

of the best neighborhoods in Euless.  He is a C.E.R.T. member available at anytime to respond to help the police or fire departments. Lou is also a 

member of ECPAAA and is always ready to help in any way he can. His personal life away from all that is caring for his lovely wife, Vickie and daughter 

Kathleen and their home. Those are just a few reasons why Lou Baum deserves to be volunteer of the year for the City of Euless via ECPAAA.  

Leah Benoit 
1.  I vote Leah Benoit for her stellar effort with the Dine and Dash BBQ. 

2.  I would like to nominate Leah Benoit for 2017 Volunteer of the Year. Leah is consistent with her volunteering, upbeat/positive attitude and always 

jumps into help when volunteering.  She also always makes sure we track our time correctly.  In addition, I feel she is a shining example of what a dedi-

cated ECPAAA member should be like. 

 

Previous Volunteers of the Year:   
2002 Al Simmenroth, 2003 Sharon Finnegan, 2004 Richard & Ruth Zavala, 2005 Nadine Barnes, 2006 Julie Watkins, 2007 Sonny Sizemore & Johnny 

Woodall, 2008, 2010 & 2014 Leah Benoit, 2009 Chris Shanahan, 2011 Dick & Judy Rick, 2012 & 2013 Loretta Doty, 2015 Betty Ovestreet,                   

2016 Barney Snitz. 



 

November & December Upcoming Events 
 

Nov 8 — Amateur Radio Euless,  7 pm, Euless Police Department  

meeting room, 1102 W. Euless Blvd. 

 

Nov 11 — Paper Shred Day, 9—11 am, Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector. 

  

Nov 11 — Diabetes Fun Walk and Presentation, 9:30 am, Mary Lib 

Saleh Euless Public Library, 201 N. Ector Dr. 

 

Nov 13 — Euless Christmas Parade of Lights information meeting — 

Euless Family Life Senior Center, 7 pm,  300 W. Midway Dr. 

 

Nov 14 — City Council Meeting, 7 pm — Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector. 

 

Nov 23 — 24th City Holiday 

 

Nov 28 — City Council Meeting, 7 pm — Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector. 

 

Nov 30 — Mayor’s Holiday Kick-Off — 7:30 pm, City Hall Council  

Chambers, 201 N. Ector. 

 

Dec 2 — Ice Fest,  3—5 pm, Dr. Pepper StarCenter, 1400 S. Pipeline Rd 

 

Dec 2 — Euless Christmas Parade of Lights, Midway Road, 6:30 pm 

 

Dec 9 — Breakfast with Santa, 9—11 am, Texas Star Conference   

Center, 1400 Texas Star Parkway 

 

Dec 9—Heritage Park Christmas Celebration, 1 — 5 pm,  Heritage Park, 

201 Cullum Dr. 

 

Dec 12 — City Council Meeting, 7 pm — Euless City Hall, 201 N. Ector. 

 

Dec 13 — Amateur Radio Euless,  7 pm, Euless Police Department  

meeting room, 1102 W. Euless Blvd. 

 

Dec 25 — 26th — City Holiday 

 

 

 

 
 

 

October 2017 Volunteer Hours 
CID Clerical –  19.5 Hours  

 

Citizens On Patrol –  35.75 Hours  

 

 COP Car –  23.75 Hours  

 

 COP Sky Tower –  12 Hours  

 

 Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 0 

 

Crime Victims Assistance Program –  0 Hours  

 

Euless Radio Club –  191.5 Hours  

 

Jail –  5.25 Hours  

 

Meetings –  60.5 Hours — Includes the following:  

 CPAANT Meeting –  9 Hours 

 ECPAAA Board & General Meeting –  46.5 Hours  

 

Miscellaneous –  164.75 Hours  - Includes the following:  

 Euless Police Department Open House — 34.5 Hours 

 

Speed Trailer –  4 Hours  

 

Training –  120 Hours  (CERT) 

 

Vehicle Maintenance –  86.5 Hours  

 

Watering of Plants – 4 Hours  

 
Total –  727.5  Hours  
 
********************************************** 
October National Value of Volunteer Time - $17,561.75   

October Texas Value of Volunteer Time - $18,296.63   
2017 YTD National Value of Volunteer Time - $129,788.71 

2017 YTD Texas Value of Volunteer Time - $135,218.98 

 **********************************************         

 27 Alumni Members present at September Meeting   
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Happy November Birthday’s ECPAAA Members  

  

    Pam Posey 11/10  Doris Hammond 11/12  David Shanahan 11/12 

 Shelly Capil 11/14  Sandi Jones  11/15  Charlie Douglas 11/18  

        Mia Estella 11/19  Anniece McKanna 11/25  Yolanda Morgan 11/25  
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   INCO ME Carry Over Octo ber YTD Inc ome
An nu al 

B ud get

Over/Un der 

Bu dget

  12/31/ 16 B alance in Chec king $24,683.18  

    Afghan Fun draiser $0.00 $ 0.00 $0.00

    B ack the B lue Fun draiser $0.00 $ 0.00 $0.00

    B BQ Dinner/S ilen t Auct ion $5,372.00 $16,194.00 $10,00 0.00 $6,194.00

    B ri ck Sales - O ffic er  of the Year Fu ndrai ser $1,675.00 $ 0.00 $1,675.00

    B ri ck Sales - O th er $140.00 $140.00 $30 0.00 -$160.00

    C RUD  Day $476.53 $1,10 0.00 -$623.47

    Do natio ns/Ou tside Inco me $25.00 $851.64 $50 0.00 $351.64

    Fund raisers $13.00 $107.23 $20 0.00 -$92.77

    G roc ery  Care Cards $44.74 $2 5.00 $19.74

    M embershi p Du es $50.00 $1,770.00 $2,00 0.00 -$230.00

    M ember Merchandi se $68.00 $751.00 $25 0.00 $501.00

    R ecyc le (Cans,  Cartridges & Electronics) $0.00 $5 0.00 -$50.00

    W arrant Rou ndup $587.50 $60 0.00 -$12.50

    Fund s Used to C over  M ajor  Pro ject s $0.00 $13,31 0.00 -$13,310.00

  T otal Income $5,668.00 $22,597.64 $28,335.00 -$5,737.36

Total $2 4,683.18 $47,280.82 $47,280.82

  EXPENSES Carry Over Octo ber YTD Expen ses
An nu al 

B ud get

Over/Un der 

Bu dget

   9-1-1 D ay $217.32 $40 0.00 -$182.68

   Audit - Treasu rer 's Reco rds $275.00 $50 0.00 -$225.00

   B ack  t he B lue Fund raiser $0.00 $ 0.00 $0.00

   B BQ Si lent  Auction $1,263.03 $5,682.06 $8,00 0.00 -$2,317.94

   B ricks $302.00 $30 0.00 $2.00

   Ch ecki ng Accou nt Ex penses $25.00 $3 0.00 -$5.00

   CP AAN T Dues $0.00 $2 5.00 -$25.00

   Fundraisers $0.00 $25 0.00 -$250.00

   Exp enses Not  Categor ized $540.00 $50 0.00 $40.00

   Ho norar ium Awards and Gift s $0.00 $5 0.00 -$50.00

   M emb er M erch andise Items $411.00 $15 0.00 $261.00

   M emo rial s an d G ifts $66.22 $20 0.00 -$133.78

   O ffice Supp lies $291.10 $50 0.00 -$208.90

   PALS Summer C amp $0.00 $1,20 0.00 -$1,200.00

   Po lice Ap preci at ion  W eek $1,106.20 $1,00 0.00 $106.20

   Po lice C hief W ish  Project s $1,695.00 $3,25 5.00 -$1,560.00

   Po lice H ono r G uard $10,000.00 $10,00 0.00 $0.00

   Po lice O ffic er  Ch ri st mas Meals $0.00 $45 0.00 -$450.00

   President  Awards $227.29 $20 0.00 $27.29

   Social Event s $220.21 $40 0.00 -$179.79

   TCPAAA Con vent ion $110.00 $12 5.00 -$15.00

   W ater  by  th e Gallo n $942.00 $80 0.00 $142.00

  T otal E xpenses $1,263.03 $22,110.40 $28,335.00 -$6,224.60

 Mon ey Tran sferred  to Sav ings $0.00
 M one y Tra nsferre d from Sa vings $0.00

  Funds  Available in Checking $25,170.42

  SAVINGS A CCOUNT
   M ajor  Pro ject s/Futu re P rojects $11,842.82 $11,842.82

   Interest  from Sav ings Accou nt $0.10 $0.98

   Sav ings Dep osit $0.00

   Sa ving s Withdrawa l $0.00

  Funds  Available in Sa vings $11,843.80

  Tot al EC PAA A Fu nd s $37,01 4.22

ECPAAA O ctober 2017 Treasur er's Report

Note:  $649.25 of Outside 

Donations is ear-marked 

for RAD Equipment.  

$3,500 BBQ Donations 

from a member; $1,200 of 

which is slated for Gift 

Cards for Dine & Dash.  


